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A MESSAGE FROM

Assembly Member Rebecca A. Seawright

Dear Friends and Neighbors, 

Once again our nation is under siege by senseless gun violence against innocent young
 lives.  The tragedy in Florida serves as a reminder of the inaction in Washington.  As a
 state legislator and a New Yorker, I am strongly committed to keeping guns from falling
 into the wrong hands through legislation, education, and activism.  As a member of the
 New York Legislators for Gun Violence Prevention, the safety of our children, families,
 and neighbors are my top priority. 

On a lighter note, I want to wish all who are celebrating a happy and prosperous Lunar
 New Year as we welcome the Year of the Dog.

As a storm is approaching, please prepare for approximately seven inches of snow in New
 York City this weekend.  Visit the National Weather Service for more information and
 NYC.gov for updates.  Please call 311 for non-emergency services and 911 for any
 emergencies.

I look forward to co-sponsoring the following upcoming events:

Thursday, March 1 - Finding Solutions To Our Transportation Crisis, 6pm-
8pm at CUNY Graduate Center. 

Thursday, March 8 - Women's History Month Celebration, 6:00pm at the
 Abigail Adams Smith Auditorium.  Please note the location change!

Friday, March 16 - Rent Freeze Clinic with the New York City Department of
 Finance, 11am-1pm at Seawright's District Community Office.  Space is limited, call
 212-288-4607 to make an appointment. 

Stay in touch with my office about any issues that are important to you.  As always, we are
 just a visit, call or email away.

Sincerely,

REBECCA A. SEAWRIGHT

mailto:SeawrightR@nyassembly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/RebeccaASeawright/?ref=settings
https://twitter.com/SeawrightForNY
https://www.instagram.com/seawrightforny/
https://www.weather.gov/


IN OUR COMMUNITY

Consituent Evan Zebooker visits Community Office to
 share his idea, “Let’s Repurpose the MTS for ALL New

 Yorkers”



We invite all constituents to visit our office if they have ideas about how we can make our community function
 better.  Constructive dialogue leads to great things.  Assemblymember Seawright’s 3D mammogram

 legislation came about because an informed, engaged citizen reached out to us.  

IN ALBANY

Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright, Lenox Hill Neighborhood House Executive Director Warren Scharf, Senator Liz
 Krueger, and Community Board 8 Member Lori Bores.  Mr. Scharf was advocating for funding for settlement houses in the

 budget which provide vital social services to the community and Ms. Bores came to Albany with the Multiple Sclerosis
 foundation. 



Seawright, Warren Scharf and Assembly Member Dan Quart.

 Roosevelt Island Coler Hospital Public Affairs Rep. Jose Torres, Assemblymember Rebecca Seawright, and
 Roosevelt Island Historical Society President Judy Berdy in the chamber. 

TRANSPORTATION

MTA Schedule Changes 





 





  UPCOMING EVENTS
 











The NYPL is excited to share a new resource in support of our ongoing early literacy
 efforts, called NYPL Sings! Songs for Our Children. The album of educational songs

 written and performed by NYPL librarians and staff is a wonderful way for parents and
 caregivers to connect with children and help them become self-confident and curious

 learners with a lifelong love of reading.

SANITATION
No Garbage, Recycling or Organic Collection or Street Cleaning on Presidents’ Day, Monday, February 19, 2018

The New York City Department of Sanitation announced that in observance of Presidents’ Day, there will be no garbage, recycling, or
 organics collection, nor street cleaning, on Monday, February 19, 2018.

Residents who normally receive Monday trash, organics or recycling collection should place their material out at curbside after 4 p.m. on
 Monday, February 19 for pickup.

Additionally, all Sanitation Department administrative offices will be closed on Monday, February 19, in observance of the holiday.

http://nypl.org/sings


CONSTRUCTION UPDATES

MSK/CUNY
Necessary construction activity will take place at the site on Saturday, February 17th and Sunday, February 18th,
 7:00 am - 6:00 pm.  Please call the project's Construction Information Line at 212-639-4444 with any questions or

 comments.

91st Street Waste Transfer Station

 

  Roosevelt Island Farmers Market
ROOSELVELT ISLAND – (February 9, 2018) - The $3.1 million Helix ramp and flat plaza repair job that’s starting Thursday, Feb.
 15 will trigger at least two other major impacts on Roosevelt Island  during the 120 days of construction.

The deteriorating 40-year-old structure, a high-traffic spiral road which connects the Island to the Roosevelt Island Bridge to
 Queens (at Vernon Boulevard and 36th Avenue), handles all incoming and outgoing car, truck and school bus traffic. As to be
 expected, the repair will slow traffic pace as vehicles will be restricted to one lane of use while the adjacent lane is repaired. 
 Motorists are encouraged to plan for increased travel times in both directions.

The repair – which is part of a $33 million capital improvement program for the Island this fiscal year - is also forcing the
 relocation of the long-standing Farmers Market from the Helix Plaza to Good Shephard Plaza, 541 Main Street, beginning next
 Saturday, February 17. Vendors at the popular Saturday market, a long-time Island staple run by the PS/IS  217 Parent
 Teachers Association, will be given a walkthrough this set-up Saturday to familiarize themselves with the new open space, truck
 parking locations, electrical outlets and other logistics.

(The current proposed plan is to allow vendor vehicles to enter along the north side of the Good Shepard Chapel and park on the
 west side. Their tents and tables will be set up in the plaza along the north side of the chapel. Vehicles will exit along the south
 side once the market closes).

Roosevelt Island construction contractors and businesses employing delivery truck drivers also have been notified of vehicle
 length and load restrictions during the Helix repair. Large and oversize vehicles are now required to notify the Island’s
 Department of Public Safety, 212.832.4545, at least 48 hours in advance and to request an escort onto and off the Island as
 needed between 9 a.m. and 2 p.m. only.

The Helix repair job -  which includes waterproofing, concreate patch infill, rebar splicing, road resurfacing and railing
 replacements - is being completed by Specialty Construction Systems Inc., a structural engineering firm based in Mount Vernon,
 N.Y.

Specialty is the same firm that is contracted to resume and complete the Roosevelt Island Tram platform repairs this spring.
 Other local projects, the company has previously completed include structural repair work on the Lincoln Center west garage
 and tunnel, the Port Authority Bus Terminal and Pier 40 at Hudson River Park’s parking garage and sports facility.
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